PORT OF THE DALLES COMMISSION
Regular Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2017
Port Office

The Regular Meeting of the Port Commissioners was called to order by President Greg Weast at 7:00PM

ROLL CALL
Present: Greg Weast, Mike Courtney, Robert Wallace, David Griffith

Staff: Andrea Klaas, Executive Director; Kathy Norton, Director’'s Assistant; Kathy Ursprung,
Marketing & Communications; Angie Wilson, Bookkeeper; Bayoan Ware, RARE Participant; Bill
Dick, Attorney

Guests: Terrance Thurber (left 7:15PM); Paula Valkov (left 7:35PM)
Pledge of Allegiance: Commissioner Wallace

AGENDA CORRECTIONS or ADDITIONS
Andrea asked to have the Executive Session convene when the guests arrive.

VISITOR BUSINESS (for items not already on the agenda)
Non at this time

PORT CALENDAR/EVENTS
Andrea Klaas reviewed the November and December 2017 calendars. December 13, 2017
meeting will be followed by Port Family Christmas dinner. SDAOQ conference February 9-11,
2018.

ACTION ITEMS
1. Motion to approve October 11, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as presented. M/M.Courtney,
S/R.Wallace. Motion approved unanimously.
2. July, 2017 Financial Reports — Current average LGIP is 1.45%. Through the first quarter of the
year. Expenses are higher than the 30% mark but will average out over the year.
a. October 2017 Financial reports approved by consensus.

STAFF REPORT
1. Staff Report: A full report was provided in the Agenda Packet. Contract signed by Anderson
Perry to begin work on marina sewer pump replacement project; Launch Ramp/Guest
Moorage — maintenance schedule is done; fall clean up done; OSMB did quick in-water
survey of the launch ramp and docks. Draft site plan developed; water turned off and
winterized; Kitchen Remodel - new plan with reduced cost approved and project moving
forward; Marketing/Community Relations — working on press release about Dr. Lindsay
facility; Newsletter out next week; continuing to meet with Part area businesses. Ag building
— met with Food Security Coalition for quarterly meeting. Looking at infrastructure needs
and ways the Port might help. Bayoan has been doing outreach to a variety of food related
businesses; Community Internship - working to get final confirmation and job descriptions
from potential GorgeWorks host sites; Facility Inquiries — Kathy U. sent letters out to know
commercial and industrial property owners looking for available space. Working on plan to
keep tabs on vacant facility inventory; Eagle Creek Fire Business Assistance — SBDC and
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